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Board of Selectmen 
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FY 23 Fourth Quarter Financial 

August 2, 2023 

A. Lamontagne

ACCOUNTANT: 

The 4th quarter in my office is quiet. I feel it is the calm before the storm. Traveled to Mass for 
the town meeting and to catch up in person with the departments. 

In June started working on the year-end documents and working with departments to make sure 
they had enough funds to carry them to the end of the year. This year we ended up great. FY 
2023 was a very successful year. 

EXPENDITURE TRENDS 

There were no significant expenditure issues to close out the year. We carried forward 
$679,870.19 in special articles as you can see on the attached report and had $25,111.55 in 
encumbered bills. 

REVENUE TRENDS 

General Fund revenues came in at 102% of the budget, so we did great in FY 23 with the 
estimated budget. You will note that the investment income has rebounded nicely. Also, we are 
still in a building boom, building permit income is way over what we budgeted for the year. 

ASSESSOR: 

The Annual Election brought two new members, George Barnes, and Shawn Case, to our Board 
of Assessors. This filled positions held by John Brooks and Steve LaPrise, respectively. 
Welcome aboard George and Shawn! 

An additional $2,622.47 was billed out in Supplemental Real Estate Tax. 
























































